Chair’s Report 2019
The purpose of this 43rd annual parish meeting is to let the people of North Turton know what the Parish Council and District Council have been doing over the last 12 months. 

-------------------------------------

We welcomed two new Parish Councillors during the year – Lynn Jeffries and Jean Rigby.

A main part of the Parish Council’s duties is the review of planning applications. We have commented on 52 applications in the past year, of which 26 related to extensions or alterations to dwellings. Eleven were for new dwellings – either new buildings or the conversion of existing buildings, and three were for the erection of agricultural buildings. 
Members of the public have been present at all of our council meetings and were given an opportunity to voice their opinions on planning applications, and any other issues they wished to raise.
----------------------------------------

Some of the other things the Parish Council has done during the year include:

· Made representations about Turton school’s admission process – we were pleased that the Schools Adjudicator upheld the objections to the School’s admission arrangements for 2019, and required a revision of the arrangements 
· Made representations about the removal of bins from around Entwistle reservoir
· Worked with the Edgworth & District Horticultural Society on the proposed provision of planters in Edgworth and improvements to the garden areas in Chapeltown
· Provided a seven-week trial bus service to Bolton 
· Received regular updates on the Barlow charity, and sought legal advice on the question of taking out a loan to contribute towards a replacement roof – we are advised that this would not be lawful
· Contributed towards the hire of a marquee for Belmont festival; the setting up of a Memory Café at the Barlow, and events by the Belmont Local History Society to commemorate Remembrance Day 
· Placed Remembrance poppies on lamp posts on the main routes through Belmont, Chapeltown and Edgworth; an appeal for sponsorship raised £170
·    Laid wreaths on Remembrance Sunday at St Anne’s Chapeltown, St Peter’s Belmont and the war memorial in Egerton
· Organised the switching on of the Christmas lights at Belmont, Chapeltown and Edgworth

· The three villages have all been entered into the 2019 Lancashire Best Kept Village competition; judging starts in June
